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Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION VII - CENTRAL VISAYAS
Schools Division of Bohol

Office of the Schools Division
Superintendent

November 16, 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 0503 s 2023

SUSPENSION OF CLASSES IN ALL LEVELS IN PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SCHOOLS AND
SUSPENSION OF WORK IN ALL GOVERNMENT OFFICES ON NOVEMBER 17, 2023

TO: PUBLIC SCHOOLS DISTRICT SUPERVISORS/ OIC-PSDSs
SCHOOL HEADS
DISTRICT DRRM COORDINATORS
ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

1. Attached is a Memorandum Circular from the Governors Office signed by Vice Governor
Dionisio Victor A. Balite, PhD dated November 16, 2023 re: SUSPENSION OF CLASSES
IN ALL LEVELS IN PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SCHOOLS AND SUSPENSION OF WORK
IN ALL GOVERNMENT OFFICES ON NOVEMBER 17, 2023, which is self explanatory.
2. For the guidance and implementation of all concerned.

3. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

EVANGE LUMINARIAS Ph.D., CESO V
Schoold Division Superintendent #

SDS/SGOD/SOCMOB/DRRM
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Republic of the Philippines m
PROVINCE OF BOHOL Behold...
City of Tagbilaran BOH OL
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

Tel. No. (038) 411-0138 Local 42004 email address: bohol.govi@gmail.com

November 16, 2023

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR

TO: Heads of Departments/Offices
National, Provincial and Municipal Government Offices
Schools Division Superintendent
DepEd Bohol and Tagbilaran Divisions
President of Colleges and Universities

FROM: OIC Governor

SUBJECT: SUSPENSION OF CLASSES IN ALL LEVELS IN PUBLIC AND

PRIVATE SCHOOLS AND SUSPENSION OF WORK IN ALL GOVERNMENT

OFFICES ON NOVEMBER 17, 2023

In the wake of weather disturbance that has entered the Philippine Area of
Responsibility (PAR) heightened by the Northeast Monsoon and Shear Line and with the
YELLOW Heavy Rainfall Warnings from PAGASA, classes in all levels in public and
private schools and work in all government offices in the province will be suspended
tomorrow, November 17, 2023. Private establishments are given the discretion to declare

suspension of work for their employees.

However. offices whose functions involve the delivery of health serviogs.
preparedness and response to disaster and calamities, and/or performance of vital
functions shall continue with their operations.

Moreover, classes for colleges and universities will also be susp_endgd on
Saturday, November 18, 2023. This is because PAGASA foresees intensification of

rainfall towards the weekend.

The suspension of classes and work in government offices is a preventive step for
all Boholanos, primarily to ensure their safety and for them to be with their respective
families in this hydrometeorological hazard. Residents, especially those living in low-lying
and coastal areas, are advised to take extra precaution against the threat of flooding

and/or landslides.

The municipal mayors with their respective MDRRMCs are also directed to
conduct unrelenting monitoring of the status of their respective AORs.

For guidance and compliance.

DIONISIO VI§TOR A. BALITE, PhD
Vice Governor
OIC Governor
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